
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Philippian 
The Monthly Newsletter of St. Philip’s Lutheran Church of Hastings, Minnesota 

Come and Worship...Come and Serve...Come and Learn...Come as you are 

                                                            …Philip said to him, “Come and see” John 1:46  
                         

March 2025 
March Food Drive 

 

Leadership Retreat 
Sunday, March 2 

11:30 am – 5:30 pm 
 

Ash Wednesday Worship 
March 5 at 7:00 pm 

 

Mid-Week Lenten 
Worship 

Wednesdays at 7:00 pm 
 

Lenten Book Study 
Wednesdays at 7:45 pm 

(starting March 12) 
 

Red Cross Blood Drive 
March 18 from 12 - 6 pm 

 

Grief Support Group 
Wednesday, March 26 at 6 pm 

 

Confirmation Retreat 
Saturday, March 29 
9:30 am - 5:00 pm 
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So if anyone is in Christ, there is a new creation: 

everything old has passed away; look, new things have 

come into being!  All this is from God, who reconciled us 

to himself through Christ and has given us the ministry of 

reconciliation; that is, in Christ God was reconciling the 

world to himself, not counting their trespasses against 

them, and entrusting the message of reconciliation to us.  

So we are ambassadors for Christ, since God is making 

his appeal through us; we entreat you on behalf of 

Christ: be reconciled to God.  

2 Corinthians 5:17-20  

From the 2nd Lesson for the 4th Sunday of Lent 
 

“So we are ambassadors for 
Christ, since God is making his 
appeal through us.” That verse 
is printed on every newsletter 
of the three-point parish I 
served in Cashton, Wisconsin 
the first ten years of my 
ordained ministry. Aptly 
enough, the newsletter was 
titled “The Ambassador.”  
 

However, as Lutheran 
Christians, we believe that all expressions of the 
Church and its varied ministries are ambassadors for 
Christ, sharing the Good News, caring for those who 
are hurting, and advocating for the voiceless and the 
powerless.  
 

That is why I feel I must address something that has 
happened on February 1. I have been your pastor for 
almost ten years, and I am aware that we are a 
congregation that includes passionate Democrats and 
passionate Republicans, and I consciously seek to 
find the things we all can agree upon while 
acknowledging our differences. (And for the record, I 
am a registered independent who has voted for both 
parties.) One thing we can agree on is the eighth 
commandment that states, “You shall not bear false 
witness against your neighbor.” 
 

On February 1, Mike Flynn, a retired general and 
previous adviser to President Trump, posted on X 
(formerly Twitter) “Now it’s the ‘Lutheran’ faith (this 
use of ‘religion’ as a money laundering operation must 
end)” and inferred that Lutheran organizations like 
Global Refuge (formerly Lutheran Immigration and 
Refugee Service) and Lutheran Services in America 
receive way too much federal grant money with no 
transparency regarding its use. Elon Musk shared this 

post adding the comment, “The @DOGE team is 
rapidly shutting down these illegal payments.” DOGE 
is an acronym for the Department of Government 
Efficiency, a new government advisory group co-led 
by Musk and created by President Trump’s 
Administration. 
 

There is absolutely nothing true or factual about Mr. 
Flynn’s statement, and he does not offer any evidence 
to support his libelous claims. Every Lutheran Social 
Services organization undergoes annual independent 
audits to maintain transparency. Whether it be in 
Minnesota or LSI of Iowa, or LSS of Wisconsin and 
Upper Michigan or any of the other state LSS 
organization, LSS provides public access to their 
financial statements and audits on their websites.  
 

LSS across the nation provides resettlement services 
to legally admitted refugees, including Hmong and 
Afghan allies who risked their lives to protect US 
troops, as well as persecuted Christians and other 
minorities. All these refugees have been vetted and 
approved by multiple US government agencies before 
traveling to our country. 
 

LSS is also one of the largest agencies that help 
facilitate adoptions as well as provide counseling 
services, disability services, foster care, resources for 
homeless youth and many other vital services that 
address the needs of our most vulnerable neighbors. 
There is no “laundering” going on.  
 

This issue is not about being a Republican or a 
Democrat. It is about speaking the truth and about 
advocating for the powerless and hurting. Presiding 
Bishop Elizabeth Eaton, the presiding bishop of the 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America has issued a 
video message in response to these false allegations 
that can be found on YouTube.  
 

The truth is that there are also many nursing homes 
and assisted care facilities across our nation that are 
operated under the umbrella of Lutheran, Catholic, 
Methodist, Presbyterian and other Christian affiliated 
organizations. In Hastings, the Benedictine Living 
Center and Hastings Senior Health and Living 
(formerly Augustana) are two examples. These 
facilities receive most of their funding from Medicare 
and Medicaid and that does indeed add up. But it is 
not “money laundering” or illegal or fraudulent. 
 

There can be (and, in fact, are) differences of opinion 
in our society on the role of government in providing 
human services. However, up to now, there have 
been laws established by Congress, and policies 
implemented by the various departments of the 
executive branch, and opinions of the Supreme Court, 
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that have favored the usefulness and value of the 
government contracting with religiously-affiliated 
agencies and institutions to provide such human 
services. These agencies provide services regardless 
of the religious affiliation of those served.    
 

Wherever you are on the political spectrum I 
encourage you make your voice heard, speaking the 
truth in love (Ephesians 4:15) as we all continue our 
call as ambassadors for Christ, trusting that God is 
indeed making his appeal through us.  
 

Your Servant in Christ, 

Pastor Geier 
 

 

Sunday Scripture Readings 
 

March 2 Exodus 34:29-35 
  2 Corinthians 3:12—4:2 
  Luke 9:28-36 [37-43a] 
 

March 9 Deuteronomy 26:1-11 
  Romans 10:8b-13 
  Luke 4:1-13 
 

March 16 Genesis 15:1-12, 17-18 
  Philippians 3:17—4:1 
  Luke 13:31-35 
 

March 23 Isaiah 55:1-9 
  1 Corinthians 10:1-13 
  Luke 13:1-9 
 

March 30 Joshua 5:9-12 
  2 Corinthians 5:16-21 
  Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32 
 

 

Thank You! 
 
THANK YOU for your love, prayers and support after 
the loss of our father, Merle Arndtson and for myself 
following my health problems.  
 

Randy Arndtson  
 

 

Adult Forum 
 
Watch your weekly 
bulletin for the 
upcoming March adult 
forum topics. 

 

Preschool Chatter 

 

It is hard to believe we are almost to March!  
 
Our February fun included learning about kindness 
and love while celebrating Eric Carle books, 
Valentine’s Day, dinosaurs, and ice cream. Some 
highlighted activities were fizzy heart science activity, 
dinosaur songs, making our own ice cream, and of 
course our Valentine’s day parties! We are also very 
excited to have animals from Carpenter Nature center 
visit our classes on February 26 and 27. 
 
Registration for next school year is in full swing. We 
will have morning classes from 9 am-12 pm on M/W/F, 
T/Th, and the option of M-F. Forms can be found on 
the preschool tab of the church website or on the 
welcome center. If you or your family, neighbors, or 
friends have a preschooler, invite them to join us for 
the 2025-2026 school year. If you have any questions 
about registration please feel free to call or email 
Becky or Lorelei at preschool@splchastings.org 
 
Thank you to everyone who joined us for our Culvers 
night on January 27. We raised $260.80. We have one 
more of these planned for the school year on April 28 
from 5-7 pm. A note for all our Raise Right Supporters: 
Raise Right orders will be due on March 9 due to staff 
being gone for spring break the following week.  
 
As always thank you for all your prayers and support! 
Our little program really appreciates being able to be 
part of the St. Philip’s community and being able to 
reach out teach the children of Hastings for almost 40 
years now. 
 
Becky Kaphing and Lorelei Rein 
Preschool Co-Directors   

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:preschool@splchastings.org
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Stewardship Notes… 
 

The Stewardship Ministry Team will take their turn 
reminding us of the theme “Abiding in God’s 
Abundance” throughout 2025. Gerri Lundby is first. 
She’s chosen to share how she enjoys watching the 
children bring their offerings to the altar during the 
receiving of our offerings and has added this well-
known song-verse. 
 

 
Jesus loves the little children, 
All the children of the world. 

Every child in every land, 
Jesus holds them in His hand. 

Jesus loves the little children of the world. 
 

AND 
 

So do St. Philippians right here at 
1401 15th Street West 

 
Lyrics by Clarence Herbert Woolston. 

 

 

Easter Flower Garden 
 
We will have mums, azaleas and hydrangeas in the 
sanctuary on Easter Sunday to enhance our worship 
in celebration of Christ's resurrection. If you would like 
purchase one for the Easter Garden the sign-up sheet 
is on the kiosk. Cost is $15 for mums, $20 for azaleas 
and $20 for hydrangeas. Please put your donation in 
the envelope provided or note “Easter Flowers” on the 
memo line of your check and drop in the offering plate, 
the secure drop box by the old office door or mail 
checks to St. Philip's Lutheran Church. Deadline is 
Sunday, March 2. 

 

– Among Our Own – 
 

Congratulations to… 
Charlotte Evelyn Ebel (daughter of Matthew and 
Krystel Ebel) blessings on her baptism 

 

To all those celebrating their wedding anniversary in 
March. Listed below are couples reaching a special 
anniversary… 
 

Bill and Bernita Weber as they celebrate their 35th 
wedding anniversary on March 8 
Jamie and Nina Meyer as they celebrate their 10th 
wedding anniversary on March 21 
Dennis and Elvina Harder as they celebrate their 
62nd anniversary on March 23 

 
Sympathies to… 

Maria Gathje and family as they mourn the death of 
her father, David Underwood 
Geri Holmseth as she mourns the death of her sister-
in-law Dona Matheson  
Family of Eloise Arndtson as they mourn her death 
 

 

Mid-Week Lenten Worship 
Wednesdays at 7:00 

 

Where in the World is God? 

Who among us hasn’t wondered that when we see the 
things happening in our world - the sin, the 
destruction, the hate, the division, the persecution, the 
evil, the death - all this that causes us to 
wonder: Where in the world is God?  This Lenten 
season, we’re going to go through the story of our 
Lord’s Passion, the story of Jesus’ last week of life on 
earth before his crucifixion and see where God is. 
 

March 5  Ash Wednesday 
 

        Where in the World is God? 
 

March 12 “On a Donkey” 
March 19 “In a Garden Praying” 
March 26 “Under Arrest” 
April 2 “On Trial” 
April 9 “Under the Whip” 
 

Holy Week 
 

April 17 Maundy Thursday 
April 18 Good Friday 
April 20 EASTER! 
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March Food Drive 
 
Our St. Philip’s congregation along with the preschool 
will be teaming up to put on a food drive for Hastings 
Family Service. March is food share month March 1-
April 6.  All gifts of food and funds given will receive a 
proportionate match from Minnesota FoodShare 
during the March campaign. This food drive is a great 
way to help our neighbors in need. If you would like to 
participate you will find below a list of some of our 

spotlight items of the week 😊. 

 
March 2-8:  Breakfast items 
 

Pancake mix, syrup, cereal, jam/jelly, canned fruit, 
100% juice, sugar, and flour 
 
March 9-15:  Lunch items 
 

Mac and cheese, tuna, canned meats, mayo, 
condiments, chunky soup, chili, ramen, and crackers 
 
March 16-22:  Dinner items 
 

Rice, boxed potatoes, pasta, pasta sauces, canned 
veggies 
 
March 23-29:  Personal needs 
 

Toilet paper, bar soap, razors, tooth paste, laundry 
soap, dish soap, feminine care items, diapers size 1-
5, and pull-ups. 
 
Any and all items will be excepted anytime throughout 
the month. Thank you for your support. 
 

 

Giving and Expense 
 

 
 

Lenten Book Study 
 

Lenten Book Study begins on 
Wednesday, March 12 
immediately after the Lenten 
service.  
 
What We Remember Will Be 
Saved: Story of Refugees and 
the Things They Carry tells the 
stories of six women and men 
who are forced to escape war 
in Iraq and Syria and who 
carry the worlds that they left 
behind with them when they 
flee. A woman named Hana sews the story of her 
Aramaic- speaking city into a dress. A young man 
named Ferhad saves the songs of his Kurdish 
community. Munir saves his goodness after escaping 
the violence of Mosul; helping ordinary people in a 
camp in Lesvos. Adnan and Ghadir, two pharmacists 
from Aleppo, rebuild their pharmacy in the ruins of 
war. And Qassem, a Yazidi from Mt. Sinjar, rescues 
his family on a mountain, and then saves the story of 
what happened so that it will never be forgotten.  
 
Together, their stories paint a portrait of a religiously 
and culturally diverse corner of the Middle East 
disappearing, and the people saving it with their 
stories. Each voice puts us in front of an essential 
question: What is the deepest part of ourselves, the 
one thing that can never be taken from us?  
 
This book is for everyone. Today, one in every 69 
people on earth is forcibly displaced. The author, 
Stephanie Saldana, wants readers to experience the 
reality that refugees are teachers and students, artists 
and musicians, farmers and chefs. The author says, 
even in the face of immense violence and loss, “there 
is always something small to be carried, some act to 
be done, and that these little things transform history 
in ways we only later understand.” 
 
The book is available at the Hastings Public Library or 
online.  We will meet for five sessions during lent. 
 

 

Red Cross Blood Drive 
 
St. Philip’s will be hosting the Red Cross for 
a blood drive on Tuesday, March 18 from 12:00-6:00 
pm. You can sign up to give blood on the Red Cross 
webpage www.redcross.org. If you would like to help 
at the blood drive, please contact Katy Lindberg at 
651-341-2411. 

2025 2024 

January 2025 YTD General & Misc Giving 

$51,072.85 $49,191.11 

January 2025 YTD Capital Fund 

$18,264.56 $18,270.00 

January 2025 YTD Expenses 

$37,719.51 $45,524.84 

Net 

$31,617.90 $21,936.27 

January 2025 YTD Mortgage Principal Rqrd. 

$8,020.01 $7,588.88 

http://www.redcross.org/
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St. Philip’s Leadership Retreat 
 
On Sunday, March 2 from 11:30 am - 5:30 pm, our 
church council and all of our ministry team members 
are invited to a planning retreat at the beautiful 
Gathering Center at Spring Lake Regional Park in 
Hastings. The primary purpose of this retreat is to: 

1) Get better acquainted with each other 
2) Grow spiritually as we pray, study Scripture, and 

reflect on our ministry and God’s will for us and 
for St. Philip’s Lutheran Church 

3) Set attainable goals for each area of ministry 
 

There will be fellowship, there will be laughter, there 
will be learning, and there will be food. (Another round 
of Geiers’ Loaded Potato Bar.) If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to ask Pastor Geier. 
Your participation will make this a better event! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Grief Support Group 
 
Grief is a universal experience.  We can't avoid it. In 
the book, A Grief Observed, C.S. Lewis shares, "For 
in grief nothing stays put. One keeps on emerging 
from a phase, but it always recurs. Round and round. 
Everything repeats. Am I going in circles, or dare I 
hope I am on a spiral?" If you are dealing with the loss 
of a loved one, we would love to have you join us. The 
dates for our 2025 Wednesday support meetings are: 
 

March 26 at 6 pm 
May 21 at 6 pm 
September 3 at 6 pm 
December 3 at 6 pm 
 
We will meet in the community room (Pastor Geier’s 
old office), unless otherwise noted.  

 

 
 
 

2025 St. Philip’s Church Council 
 

St. Philips’ nine-member church council convened its 
first meeting following the Annual Meetings council 
elections. (Pictured back row) Lois Twedt, Secretary; 
Dolores Pemble, Treasurer and Finance Coordinator; 
Pastor Geier; Jen Klos, Learning Ministry Coordinator; 
Dave Fry, Serving Ministry Coordinator; Maria Gathje, 
Worship Ministry Coordinator; (front row) Dan 
Strehlow, President; John Nye, Communications, 
Marketing and Technology Coordinator and Alex 
Zuzek, Vice President and Buildings and Grounds 
Coordinator. Not pictured is Natalie Carda, Human 
Resources Coordinator. 

 

 

Newly Elected Council Member 
 

John Nye was elected to a two-
year term on St. 
Philip’s church council. He 
replaces Warren Thomas, and 
will serve in the area of 
Communication, Marketing and 
Technology. Welcome to the 
council, John. 

 

 
Take Me Out to the Ball Game! 

 
March means Spring is coming, 
and so are the Boys of Summer!  
Baseball is just around the corner!  
We will be planning our second 
annual St. Paul Saints family outing 

in the coming months.  Last year we had a great 
response, so we hope we will have lots of interest 
again this year. 
 

Watch for details that will be available soon. 
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Greeters - Make You Feel Welcome 
 
On February 2, Wayne Fahlstrom, Jon Faust, and 
Beth Fahlstrom are seen volunteering as greeters. A 
great start to entering for worship is to be welcomed 
with a smile and handshake. The Time and Talent 
forms recently returned was the place to check if you’d 
be willing to be a greeter. If you missed it, simply 
report your willingness to the church office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Synod Summer Internships 

Applications Now Accepted! 

 
The synod is now accepting applications for the third 
summer of its internship program for young adults 
ages 17-21. Up to ten interns will serve at sites that 
focus on feeding the hungry, working with 
refugee/immigrant populations, social work, working 
with children, community gardening or working with 
the elderly. The interns will receive a $4,000 stipend, 
funded by the synod's Planting Hope Campaign, while 
working 20-24 hours per week, June 9-August 22. The 
interns will also meet weekly as a group for learning, 
conversation and worship. Applications will be 
reviewed as they are received so early applications 
provide the best opportunity for selection. 
 
This great program provides young people a 
meaningful summer work experience, along with an 
opportunity to learn, serve and reflect. Pastor Bristol 
Reading, who serves as the pastor at St. Luke in St. 
Paul, will again coordinate this program. For more 
information and an application form, go to: 
https://spas-elca.org/summer-internships/ 

 

Faith Formation Opportunity! 
 

Attention 5th graders: 
Let’s talk about Holy 
Communion. Every 
Sunday in Lent, Pastor 
Geier is meeting with 
our 5th grade students 
to learn about the 
sacrament of Holy 
Communion during the 
Sunday School hour! Each week during Lent we will 
be using the Bible, Luther’s Small Catechism, skits, 
memorization, interactive conversations and games to 
hopefully gain a better understanding and 
appreciation of this gift from God. Even if you haven’t 
participated before, now would be a great time to jump 
in. Call Pastor Geier or talk with Carlos Villavicencio 
or Kristian Ronning if you have any questions.  
 

See you at Sunday School! 
 

 
A Children’s Choir Come Back 

 
Getting through the perils of the Covid pandemic and 
the passing of long-standing choir director Ellen 
Diischer, created an almost impossible return to the 
sound of singing children which St. Philip’s once 
had.  Pictured are eight strong voiced children trained 
and directed by Kelsey Wormley who have become 
an attraction at a Sunday worship service one doesn’t 
want to miss. Their strong anthems and poised stage 
presence is something to behold. Hats off to Kelsey, 
the children and their parents for bringing them to 
rehearsal at 5:30 pm on Wednesdays. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://spas-elca.org/summer-internships/
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Saturday, March 29,  
9:30 am - 5:00 pm 

Schaar’s Bluff Gathering Center 

 
We all know that Jonah was swallowed by a huge 
fish, but there is so much more to the story of this 
wayward prophet. During our confirmation retreat on 
March 29, we will learn why Jonah was mad at God 
and why Jonah was different than all the other 
prophets.  
 
There will be fun and games and Bible studies and 
FOOD! Please pray for our confirmands along with 
Pastor Geier, Nick Clark, Kristian Ronning, and 
Carlos Villavicencio as they spend time in Scripture 
and fellowship. 

 

 

Easter Egg Candy 
 
Our Children, Youth, and Family Ministry is accepting 
donations of Easter candy through the month of 
March. Candy will be used to fill plastic eggs for the 
annual Easter Egg Hunt for our Sunday School 
children on Easter morning. Donations can be 
dropped off in the Easter Candy Box in the narthex. 
Thanks for your contributions! 

 
 

Vacation Bible School 
 
Spring is almost here 
and it is time to start 
thinking about Vacation 
Bible School. This year 
we will be doing Camp 
Firelight. VBS is the 
week of July 14-17. We 
hope as you are 
planning your summer you add this fun event to your 
schedule. As always. we are also going to be in need 
of lots of teen and adult volunteers. More information 
coming soon! 

 

 

Save the Dates for First 
Communion Class! 

 
If your son or daughter is asking about receiving Holy 
Communion, and you would like to explore the 
possibility, we will have a two-session preparation 
“class” on April 5th and 12th to introduce this awesome 
gift from God. We will then celebrate their first 
communion on Maundy Thursday, April 17   
 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS AND STAY TUNED FOR 
MORE INFORMATION IN THE APRIL 
NEWSLETTER. 

 

 

No Ordinary Sunday School 
 

Children in St. Philip’s Sunday School experience the 
best in prepared lessons by excellent 
teachers.  Pictured is Marjorie Peterson tracing the 
outline of a student’s body to bring the day’s lesson 
into understandable form. Check out the bulletin 
boards to see the clever use of this example. Bernita 
Weber, is the team teacher for this 3rd and 4th grade 
class. 
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Keeping Connected 

 
Hello from Mackenzie, Tom, and Eleanor! 
 
Both Tom (Kennedy) 
and I, Mackenzie 
(Lucas-Kennedy), 
grew up in Hastings, 
both HHS graduates 
of 2011. We’ve been 
friends since middle 
school, but actually 
didn’t start dating 
until my Sophomore 
year of college. After 
high school, I 
attended the 
University of North 
Dakota, earning my 
Bachelor’s degree in social work, while Tom worked 
as a paid on-call firefighter/EMT in Hastings and 
enlisted in the Air National Guard in 2013. I later 
earned my Master’s in Social Work from the University 
of Southern California. Tom and I have been married 
since November 2016 and we had our daughter 
Eleanor Rae Kennedy, in December 2022. We 
currently reside just across the border in Prescott, 
Wisconsin, where we have lived just over seven years 
now. We also have our cat Martin and goldendoodle, 
Marvin. Yes, that does get confusing sometimes ;) 
 
I am currently working as an Elementary School 
Social Worker in Hastings and Tom works on the Air 
National Guard base as the 210th EIS Cable and 
Antenna Superintendent. In our free time we enjoy 
traveling and being outdoors. Some recent 
memorable vacations have been the Black Hills, 
France, and Arizona. We are still deciding on where 
we want to travel for our summer vacation this year! 
Tom enjoys working on his 1973 Ford F-100 and 
racing it, as well as hunting, and fishing in his spare 
time. I enjoy exercising, reading, and fun activities 
with Eleanor. Eleanor has been our pride and joy the 
last two years - we continue to be amazed by her each 
day! She enjoys so many things; some of her current 
favorites are reading, singing, playing with dolls, 
building with magna-tiles, and being outside. 
 
St. Philip’s has been my church home since I was 
young. My family (Jeff, Lynn, and Mitchell Lucas) was 
always active in church events - from Sunday school, 
VBS, bible camp, confirmation, mission trips, 
volunteer opportunities, the annual church garage 
sale, and so much more, we were a part of it growing 
up. St. Philip’s has brought me so many friendships I 

still have today. The friendships and community St. 
Philip’s has blessed me and my family with comforted 
us through the tragic loss of my brother in October 
2012, celebrated in our joy and love as Tom and I 
were married by Pastor Gordon Gathright in the St. 
Philip's sanctuary in November 2016, and again, the 
church community shared in our grief as my mom’s 
funeral was held in the same sanctuary in November 
2023. 
 
We haven’t been very active members, however with 
Eleanor being older, we want her to have the family 
and community of a church that I had growing up, and 
we hope that St. Philip’s will continue to be that for us. 
St. Philip’s holds a special place in our hearts, and we 
look forward to being part of it more regularly again. 
 

 

Blessing of the Quilts 
 
Seventeen beautiful quilts were blessed at worship on 
February 9 prior to being delivered to Lutheran World 
Relief. LWR will distribute these to those around the 
world in need of a warm blanket in areas such as 
refugee camps, natural disaster regions or war zones.  
These quilts were made by St. Philip’s Do Days 
Ministry team.     
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affix label here 

ST. PHILIP’S STAFF 
Gregory Geier, Pastor 
   pastorgeier@splchastings.org 
 

Noreen Swanson, Organist 
   swansonhastings@centurylink.net 
 

LuAnn Roiger, Handbell Choir Director 
   lroiger58@gmail.com 
Kelsey Wormley, Children’s Choir 
Director 
   kelseyw@splchastings.org 
 

John Diischer, Sound Board Technician 
   johnd@splchastings.org 
 

Nick Clark, Interim Director of Children, Youth 
  and Families Ministries 
  nickc@splchastings.org 
Lista Klocow, Office Manager 
  listak@splchastings.org 
 

Becky Kaphing, Preschool Co-Director  
   preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Lorelei Rein, Preschool Co-Director  
  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Rachel Moritz, Assistant Teacher 
  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Kari Vortherms, Assistant Teacher 

  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

ST. PHILIP’S LUTHERAN CHURCH 
AND PRESCHOOL 

1401 West 15th Street, Hastings, Minnesota 
651-437-6541 

www.splchastings.org 
 

 

 

Church Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday:  9:00 am – 4:30 pm 

Friday:  9:00 am - 2:00 pm 
 

Sunday Worship Service: 
In Person and Livestream Worship at 9:30 am 

(Livestream link on www.splchastings.org,   
YouTube and Facebook) 

 

Sunday Education Hour: 
Adult Forum at 10:40 am  

Sunday School at 10:40 am  
 

Lenten Worship Service: 
In Person and Livestream Worship 

Wednesdays starting March 5 thru April 9 at 7:00 pm 
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